Strategic Planning
Saturday, February 27, 2021
9:00 a.m. Village Hall

NOTE - DUE TO COVID-19
THE MEETING WILL BE HELD VIA CONFERENCE CALL
*Public, in-person attendance of the Meeting has been deemed unfeasible.

**A record (verbatim recording) of all action (if any) taken during the Board
Meeting in open session will be made available upon request.

***This meeting will be broadcast live, and recorded, on the local cable access
channels in Park Forest (channel 4 for Comcast subscribers & channel 4 for
AT&T U-Verse subscribers) and will be streamed live, and subsequently
archived, on the Village website at www.villageofparkforest.com
NOTE: Copies of Agenda Items are Available on the Village website at
www.villageofparkforest.com
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DATE:

TO:

FROM:

RE:

MEMORANDUM

February 10, 2021

Mayor Jon Vanderbilt
Board of Trustees

Mark A. Pries, Deputy Village Manager/Finance Director

Six Month Financial Results

Attached are the six months results for the Village’s current fiscal year.

GENERAL FUND REVENUE

Overall for the six-month period, 48% of all General Fund revenues have been received.
A number of major revenue categories are affected by seasonality or a lag time in
collections.

Property Tax collections for the first half of the year were 49% for the pension
funds and 47% for the General Fund, a combined total of 48%. This is an
increase from last year were total collections were at 44%.

Sales and Use Tax is received on a two-month lag. This means, for accrual
accounting purposes, there are only 4 months of revenue recognized at
December 31% instead of 6 months. FY 20-21 has $476,451 of accrual
revenue at six months, compared to $374,125 the prior year. This is an
increase of over 27%. Actual cash receipts are tracking at 60% of budget for
the first six months and these cash receipts are $141,002 higher than last year.
Sales Tax now includes video gaming revenue of $23,340, up from $18,641
last year and cannabis sales tax of $5,025 with no prior year amount.

Utility Taxes are tracking almost at 37% of budget, up approximately $14,609
from the prior year. This increase from the prior year is, most likely,
attributable to residents staying home during COVID and using more
electricity and natural gas.

State Income Tax receipts are received on a one-month lag. Accrual revenue
for six months reflect 44% of budget with larger amounts received in the
second half of the fiscal year due to the filing of State tax returns. FY 20-21
revenues are $214,746 higher than FY 19-20 revenues.

Real Estate Transfer Taxes are already at 85% of budget which reflects the
continued pace of noticeably larger home values.

Grants are only at 4% of budget and State grants with a total budget of
$657,000 have not been received. These grants are Invest in Cook and RTA
grants for DPW projects involving Forest Boulevard and the Route 30
sidewalk extension.




Transfers from Other Funds include indirect costs charged to various Village
funds and the Library.

Licenses include vehicle sticker and animal license sales which occur in the
second half of the year. The Crime Free Housing license fee is at 108% of
budget but this will decrease during the rest of the year due to refunds being
issued on some cases. All other items in this category are well over 50%
collected.

Permits are at 38% collected, overall, and include Building Permits which are
at 73% collected. There is a lag in receiving the Cable TV Franchise Fees that
makes this revenue look low but it is a matter of timing. Vacant building
permits fees are at 40% of budget because of the reduced number of vacant
buildings.

Charges for Services include Recreation & Parks and the dramatic impact
COVID has had on their program revenues. Hospital transport charges are
tracking higher than budget at 61%. Inspection Fees are tracking just below
budget at 44%. Property Lease Revenue includes La Rabida rent as well as
cell tower leases. Other Charges include Jolly Trolley and Merchandising and
Jobbing. Merchandising and Jobbing includes billing for damage to Village
property and Village initiated grounds maintenance and liens. However,
Other Charges is so over budget due to the CARES Act reimbursements
received from Cook and Will counties of $724,425. All items in Charges for
Services are at 103% of budget, due to the CARES Act reimbursements.
Fines are at 37% of budget and include revenue from the IDROP program.
Also, adjudication court has not been occurring due to COVID which has
further reduced fine revenues.

Interest Earnings are at 21% of budget and reflect the drastic drop in interest
rates due to the Fed cutting rates in 2019 and 2020. Also, the Village’s
investment portfolio is mainly CD’s and interest earnings come in every 3 to 6
months rather than every month. Earnings will be lower than budget this year.
Investment alternatives with higher yields, while maintaining the same low-
risk nature in the current portfolio, are being considered to produce better
earnings.

GENERAL FUND EXPENDITURES

Total General Fund expenditures represent 42% of the total budget at the six-month
operations point. Transfers to other funds have been made when needed and when
expenditures associated with the transfer have been committed. Worth noting is:

Administration — Illinois Risk Management Association (IRMA) premium
expenditures were made in December, 2020 which is a large, one-time
expenditure.

Police, Fire, Recreation and Parks, Public Works, Economic Development and
Community Development expenditures represent a half year of expenditures.
All departments’ expenditures are at or below budget due to the delaying of
capital outlays and filling position vacancies. Also, some of the departments
will have budget amendments for FY 2020-2021 that relate to specific
unbudgeted projects (i.e. police radios) as well as items that were carried over
from FY 2019-2020.
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REVENUES ALL FUNDS

All funds revenue, before the Library, represents 55% of budget. All funds are operating
either as expected or better. The variances seen in some of the funds are as follows:

Housing Choice Voucher Program reflects 6 months of activity.

Police and Fire Pension reflect recording of interest and market losses.
Compared to December 31, 2019, there is a $3.6 million increase in the
revenues for these two funds. The majority of the reason these funds are
performing so well is increases in the market values of their respective
investment portfolios.

MET revenues reflect 5 months of motor fuel tax allotments, new allotments
from the new $0.19/gallon fuel tax that went into effect on July 1, 2019 and
interest earnings.

TIF revenues reflect the 1% installment of incremental property taxes.
DownTown revenues reflect rent revenue and interest earnings.

EXPENDITURES ALL FUNDS

All fund expenditures, before the Library, total 44% of budget.

The Water Fund reflects the ongoing water main repairs and improvements
throughout the Village. The fund is 56% of budget at December 31* and
expenses are occurring as expected.

TIF — DownTown expenditures reflect bank fees and costs associated with the
TIF extension.

The Aqua Center Fund’s expenditures are well below budget due to COVID-
19. The majority of expenses are depreciation, which is a non-cash expense.
The Bond Retirement Fund is at 93% because the majority of debt service
payments were made in the first half of the year.

Municipal Parking is well below budget due, again, to COVID-19. The
majority of expenses are depreciation, which is a non-cash expense.

The Vehicle Services Fund is running high due to the timing of expenses
being incurred. This fund will finish the year at or below budget.

DOWNTOWN SUMMARY

Revenues represent 48% of Budget.

DownTown Rent revenues are currently tracking at 59% of budget.

Common Area Revenue includes the Aunt Martha’s property and is at 56% of
budget.

Hall Rental for Dining on the Green is tracking at 35% of budget.

Other Business Licenses reflect Theatre 47 billed licensing and is at 50% of
budget.

Interest, unfortunately, is very low due to the drastic drop in interest rates.
This budget line will be reduced for FY 21-22.

1-3



=  Miscellaneous revenue reflects unforeseen revenues that were not known or
anticipated at the time the budget was created. These revenues are not
consistent so it is difficult to budget this item.

Expenses represent 32% of Budget.

= JRMA payments occurred in December and is fully paid for the year.

=  Operating Supplies is running high due to projects being addressed that were
not included in the original budget but could not be put off any further.
Savings in other expense categories will alleviate the need for a budget
amendment.

= Professional Services is running high due to new holiday decorations being
purchased for the DownTown. Savings in property tax expense will pay for
this increased cost.

= Property Taxes payment happens in the second half of the fiscal year.

» Miscellaneous expenses reflect higher than expected advertising for the
DownTown.

CONCLUSION

For over ten years, the Village has faced declining or plateauing revenues that has made
maintaining service levels a challenge. The Health Department was sunset at June 30,
2018, revenue projections have been reduced and hiring delays instituted where practical.
COVID-19 forced the deferring of capital projects and leaving vacant positions open in
the General Fund to mitigate any financial impact from the pandemic. However, as of
December 31, 2020, the General Fund is in a very stable financial condition and staff
believes it is time to consider removing the restrictions placed on the FY 20-21 budget
due to COVID-19. Sales Tax and Income Tax are expected to come in better than budget
and Utility Tax may come in at budget even though prior years saw continued declines in
this revenue source.

Staff will continue to closely manage their respective budgets so as to provide Village
residents the best results for their tax dollars. Financial trends and budget amendments
are discussed with other agenda items.
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